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Friday 15th  March 2024 

Our Early Years class had a lot of fun last Thursday    
during our World Book Day celebrations. 

Our key book, The Perfect Fit,  was chosen to fit in 
with theme of Equality, Diversity and Inclusion. Our 
learning tasks all tied in with this. 

We started the day with some parachute games 
to highlight that we are all different and all    
important. 

After This, Reception looked more closely at the 
text and illustrations in the story.  

We took inspiration from 
the text to create our own 
2D shape pictures by potato 
printing. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx
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The children 
made their 
own book 
pages  and 
added  
speech    
bubbles and 
lift the 
flaps! 



In our computing lessons this week we have been learning about programming using an 
algorithm. Before we got the laptops out, we marked a grid on the floor and pretended 
to be robots ourselves. We could only do what our programmer told us to do which 
some of us found a bit tricky! We realised that there are so many things that we do 
without thinking. 

Year 1 and 2 Computing 

Programming and Algorithms 

We learned that we needed to give 
the robot or computer instructions to 
do everything. It doesn’t know when 
to turn, go or even stop on it's own! 

Once we were confident with our instructions we had a go at programming the characters 
on the  computers to travel around mazes using 2Go. Our practical learning really helped us 
to understand what we needed to tell the computer and made it quicker for us to under-
stand that we could group instructions. 
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We learned that there can be quicker 
ways to give computers instructions, so 
we could say 4 steps forwards instead 
of forwards, forwards, forwards, for-
wards. We can use the repeat button 
too to make it do the same thing over 



All of the children 
and staff at school 
were overwhelmed 

this week by this very kind and generous donation.   

One of our parents had heard the news that we were saving up for a 
playground Buddy Bench, the idea is that children can sit on this bench if 
they need a friend or are feeling lonely at playtime.  Other children know 
to invite anyone sitting on the bench to play, to chat with them and to 
ensure that they feel included.  This parent decided that they wanted to 
purchase the bench as a gift to the children at school. 

The bench has been introduced to the children in assembly this week and 
will be ready to use from Monday. 

I am sure that the whole school community will wish to join me in     
thanking this generous parent .  This donation has made such a difference 
in the speed of us acquiring this.  It also means that our recently gathered 
funds (Mufti Day, BINGO etc.) can be put towards something else that 
will benefit the children and their ideas will be gathered on this. 
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During this week's history lesson, children in years 3 and 4 learned about various roles in 
ancient Rome.  
The lesson started with a discussion about the concept of hierarchy. The children           
discovered that people in ancient Rome were organised according to their importance and 
status. Children were then assigned a role and provided with costumes/accessories         
accordingly. For example, the emperor wore a golden leaf crown, the patricians had a   
purple stripe, the equites wore a golden ring, the plebeians wore plain clothing, and slaves 
wore leather collars (worn on their wrists). 
Each child received information sheets about their assigned role and was encouraged to 
read and discuss them with their group members. Subsequently, each group prepared a 
presentation about their roles, considering who they were, their responsibilities, clothing, 
and daily life. Following this, the children presented their findings to the rest of the class. 
Towards the end of the lesson, a hierarchy pyramid was formed by arranging students in 
their respective groups according to their roles, with the emperor positioned at the top and 
the slaves at the bottom. 
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In the computing element of the National Curriculum,  pupils in Key 
Stage 2 should be taught to: 

Select, use and combine a variety of software (including internet services) on a range 
of digital devices to design and create a range of programs, systems and content that 
accomplish given goals, including collecting, analysing, evaluating and presenting da-
ta and information  

As a part of this learning the children in 5/6 have been looking at databases this 
term.  During these lessons they have explored databases and their uses including the 
sort function; contributed to a class database and created their own databases. 



This week the children in 5/6 had their second session with chef  Idris Caldora. 

They learned two important knife skills: The bridge and the claw. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Using these methods the children were able to make a healthy Brazilian salad which 
tasted amazing.  It was a dish with just fruits and vegetables, so the children discussed 
what they could add to make it more nutritionally balanced and include something from 
each of the five food groups. 

They were also able to identify whether the ingredients grew under the ground, on the 
ground or as fruits. 

Using the claw grip helps to keep your fingers safe from getting 
cut when using a knife.  We put our finger on the back of the 
knife blade to give more power and stability. 
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Science Week and World Wildlife Day 

                                  Home Learning Task  

We are very lucky that our local housing developers ‘Davis and Barrett 
homes’ have donated bee and bat boxes for our school grounds to share 
awareness and importance of protecting our local wildlife. 

 

We would like you to take part in a task to teach our community how     
important bees and bats are for our environment and green spaces. You can 
choose to research either bats or bees and then present your information 
clearly in the form of a poster or a leaflet.  

 

Please send completed posters and leaflets to Mrs Hill by the 9th April. All 
participants will receive a sticker, a small chocolate and will be entered    
into a prize draw. Three names will be picked out to attend an afternoon at 
Campion School, joining in with exciting Science fair workshops which will 
be running in the Summer Term.  



This beautiful giant Easter Egg has been donated to our school and 
we are raffling it off the last week of term. 

You can buy tickets from the Easter Bingo evening and throughout 
the week and the draw will take place on Friday at our Heroes          
assembly.  

Tickets are 50p a strip and can purchased by sending money in an 
envelope with your child’s name on or see the office . 
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During the Christmas holidays, we ran 
our first HAF club (free for children in 
receipt of Free School Meals). 

We have secured funding for this to be repeated for 4 
days over the Easter Holiday.  Unfortunately, places are 
limited to just 25 this time and will be allocated on a FIRST COME 
FIRST SERVED basis. 
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Article 5, Parental Guidance, Article 18, Parental responsibility 

Spring Term                                  *= New additions to the diary dates 

March 

Monday 18th March Easter Egg Bingo 3.15 onwards, £1 per book 

Wednesday 20th March Educaterers Easter Themed Lunch 

Friday 22nd March MUFTI day, 50p donation to school funds in exchange for 
wearing your own clothes to school. 

Monday 25th March – Friday 5th 
April 

Easter Holiday 

Please look out for separate emails regarding parents     
evenings taking place after Easter.  These will take place 
during the week beginning 8th April and the email that 
you will receive will left you know which day is scheduled 

for your child’s class. 

It is important that ALL children have a parent/ carer attend their parents evening 
session. This is an important opportunity to share  your child’s successes in school, 
share information about the progress they are making, any specific support           
requirements that they may have and is an opportunity to develop vital partnership 
working to ensure the best outcomes for your child.  If you feel that you need a 
longer session then please let your child’s teacher know and they will be happy to 
make a separate appointment on an alternative date. 



 



 



At Lighthorne Heath Primary School, we are very proud of the lunches we 
provide. Using the highest quality ingredients and specially formulated reci-
pes we are able to ensure that healthy meals are available each day.  Our 
new school cook, Suzy, has now started  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Educaterers - School Meal Price  Increase 
We have been notified by our school  meal provider of a price increase for 
school meals with effect from 1 April 2024. 
 
With effect from this date a cost of a school meal will be £2.66 per day 
(£13.30 per week) 

My favourite school meal is mac ‘n’ cheese 
because it is super cheesy and really tasty.    
India, Y6 

My favourite school meal is meatballs be-
cause they taste really good but my best bit 
about school dinners is the puddlings they 
are yummy!  Leroy YR 

My best school 
dinner is jacket   
potato with tuna.  
I  like this because 
it is tasty and 
healthy too.   

Emily  



Job Opportunity 

 

As our school grows and our pupil numbers 
increase, we will be advertising for additional staff so that 
we can meet the needs of all of our pupils. 

 

Lighthorne Heath Primary School is looking to appoint a Clerical/Finance 
Assistant to join our existing School Administrator. The Clerical/Finance 
Assistant will assist in the main office as well as being responsible for   
finance administration. Further details are available in the job description 
availiable via the QR code below.   

 
You will be required to work Monday to Friday 8.30 am to 5.30 pm with 
a one hour lunch break. The post is term time only. 

 

Key Requirements 
We are looking for someone who is able to work as part of a team as 
well as on your own initiative.  
You should be able to communicate with our pupils, staff, parents and 
carers in a friendly manner whilst understanding the need for             
confidentiality and sometimes compassion. 

 
The role requires someone with a minimum of English and Maths GCSE 
or equivalent and some prior office experience. 

 

Mrs Manley would be happy to provide more           
information about the role and would be happy to      
answer any questions that you may have.  



 

 

 

 

Nursery & Reception 

Mrs  Hartley and Mrs Manley have chosen Enzo as this week’s Hero.  Enzo 
has tried really hard in phonics sessions and his teachers have noticed a 
real improvement in his blending skills. Well done, Enzo, keep it up! 

 

Years 1 & 2 

Our learning hero this week is Kyan. He has shown a really positive        attitude    
towards his learning and is trying really hard in all of his lessons. We have been     
particularly impressed with his writing, where Kyan is trying really hard to sound out 
unfamiliar words and use the sound mat to support his transcription. In maths   
Kyan has been using the number line very proficiently in his additions. We are 
really proud of the progress Kyan is making and the contributions he is making 
to our class discussions.  

 

Years 3 & 4 

Miss Singh has chosen Jessica as this week's hero for being a great role model 
to others. She gives everything a go and works well with others. Jessica 
demonstrated her attentive listening and ability to follow instructions by 

writing a wonderful diary entry from Auggie's perspective (from 
"We’re All Wonders"). Well done, Jessica!  

 

Years 5 & 6 

Mrs Cox’s Hero this week is Jonah for his fantastic concentration and knife skills during 
our cooking session with chef, Caldora. I can see a culinary career in your future.   
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